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I've worked for years with asylum seekers who've suffered grave
injuries in their home countries and additional trauma in US
immigration detention centers. I urge not only the continuation of
the LA Justice Fund, but a substantial increase as well as the
lifting of restrictions. The monies so far have thankfully alleviated
suffering, but only for a limited number of detainees. The Fund is
essential, not only to support legal representation to release people
from improperly punitive detention, but makes it possible to
obtain the medical and psychologist forensic reports needed to
prove an asylum case. Hoping for your support!



